February 25, 1969

Dr. Robert Bogdasarian Chairman of Parish Council St. Gregory the Illuminator Binghamton, N.Y.

Dear Dr. Bogdasarian:

We have received your report whereby you inform us that on January 26, 1969, your Parish Assembly elected the following as new members of your Parish Council:

> Mr. Ara Misakyan Mr. Michael Medzigian

Considering that your Parish Assembly took place in accordance with the Diocesan By-Laws, and the above-mentioned have been duly elected and are favored by their electors as devoted church members, we hereby confirm the election.

You are advised to submit to the Diocesan Office, the names and addresses of your new Chairman, Secretary, and Treasurer at the earliest possible date.

We wish said said members of the Parish Council active and fruitful service for the benefit of the Church and for the glory of God. May the Lord bless all of you in your sacred work.

With paternal blessings,

ARCHBISHOP TORKON MANOOGIAN
Primate